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March 1, 2002

Ken Konrad, Sr. 

Vice President Business Unit Leader Alaska Gas

BP Exploration Inc.

P.O. Box 196612

Anchorage, AK 99519-6612

Dear Mr. Konrad:

Last July, you told the Legislature’s Joint Committee on Natural Gas Pipelines that the Producers intended to “initiate a dialogue between the State and Producers regarding fiscal stability/certainty” relating to an Alaskan natural gas pipeline project.  You also said “your objective was to have key terms understood prior to the January legislative session.”  Repeatedly, you told the Committee, the press, and me that fiscal certainty with the State is a “must have.”  It is now more than six months later and January has come and gone.  Yet, to my knowledge, you have not initiated any dialogue with the Legislature about fiscal stability/certainty, much less reached an understanding of key terms. 

Given that you said you would have requests for the Legislature to help make the project happen, the Joint Committee readied itself to act.  During the interim, we held several hearings giving you the opportunity to express your views.  We assembled a team of experts to evaluate any proposals that you might have, including proposals relating to issues other than certainty, like permitting and access.  

We have repeatedly asked for information that would enable the Legislature to review requests for fiscal changes, but you have not provided much information.  Initially, we expected financial information based upon your statements that you intended to have the results of your study by the end of last year.  In December, however, Mr. McDowell of your Team was quoted as saying that the Team hoped that sometime early in the New Year it would “be in a position to share study results.”  Although I have received no formal notice, I now hear that you are disbanding your Team.  So I am concerned when, if ever, you intend to share the results of your study with the Legislature and the people of Alaska.  Your companies have repeatedly stated that it is important to develop a partnership between industry and the State.  Partners, however, share information and concerns.  This is not happening.

I realize that you are busy with federal energy legislation.  Nevertheless, this merely heightens my concerns.  You are making many proposals regarding federal legislation without discussing those proposals with the Legislature.  In turn you seem to wonder why we are not more supportive of those proposals.  

I encourage you to bring any proposals you have regarding fiscal stability/certainty to the Legislature as soon as possible.  As I have repeatedly stated, the Legislature will not lead with incentives.  If incentives are needed, you will need to provide the technical and economic data justifying those incentives.  In addition, you will need to set forth the incentives that you have requested from other governments that will receive revenues from the project, including the United States government and Canadian federal, provincial, and territorial governments.  Alaska will not be the only jurisdiction that provides incentives.

I expect to hear promptly.  However, if I have not heard anything by March 15, I will begin to explore other options to get Alaska natural gas developed.

Sincerely,
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Senator John Torgerson    

Session: January – May

Interim: May – December

State Capitol, #427

35477 Kenai Spur Hwy., Suite 101A

Juneau, AK  99801

Soldotna, AK  99669

Phone: 907-465-2828

Phone: 907-260-3041

Fax: 907-465-4779

Fax: 907-260-3044
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